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Principal’s RePORT  

As we close in on the final days of the 2018 school year, I would like to thank everyone who has helped the 
school, our staff or our students in some way. There are too many people who help our students to be named 
individually, however, you know who you are and as a school we appreciate everything you have done in 2018. 

I will make special mention to our School P&C and School Board. The individuals on each of these bodies put in 
many extra hours, and at times, it goes unnoticed. As a school and staff we highly value the work that you do.         
I will specifically thank Jodee Eaves (School Board) and Steve Schupp (P&C) for the leadership they have      
provided over the course of this year.  

New classroom numbering – Parents and students would have noticed the new lettering and numbering of 
classrooms throughout the school. This reflects the naming of our blocks and although the signs are already on 
buildings it all comes into effect from the start of 2019. A map outlining the new system is included in this     
newsletter. 

New faction names – Last Friday Mr Rodgers and the Faction Captains announced the names of our factions. 
We have moved away from just having faction colour names to using the Noongar names of birds we find in the 
trees throughout our school grounds. Below are the new faction names; 

Gold  – Djitti Djitti  (Willy Wagtail) 
Red – Djakal Ngakal (Pink & Grey Galah) 
Blue  – Mopoke  (Owl) 
Green – Kaa Kaa     (Kookaburra) 

Semester 2 reports – For all students from Pre-primary to Year 6, reports will be emailed home either on      
Tuesday 11 December or Wednesday 12 December. The reports will be sent to the email address that has been 
provided to the school. If you have changed your email address it is up to you to inform the school. When you 
receive your child’s report please be aware that the link is only active for a short period of time (about 2 weeks) 
so it is imperative that you download and save this report straight away. 

2019 class structures and notifying parents – Next year there will be 19 classrooms (please note Kindy 
groups are counted as one classroom) which is one less than this year. The dropping of one class has been    
necessitated with a tighter school budget as well as a decrease in student enrolments. The decrease of one 
class will mean there are a larger number of students in some rooms but still within the recommended class     
sizes. At this stage there will be the following classes (these classes are not linked to teaching blocks): 

Early Childhood  –  K1, K2, K/PP, PP1 and PP 2 

Junior Primary  –  Yr. 1, Yr. 1, Yr. 1, Yr. 2, Yr. 2, Yr. 2/3  

  Yr. 3 and Yr. 3 

Middle Primary  –  Yr. 3/4, Yr. 4 and Yr. 4 

Upper Primary  –  Yr. 5, Yr. 5, Yr. 6 and Yr. 6 

This year parents will be informed of their child’s class and teacher, via SeeSaw or ClassDojo, before the end of 
this term. The aim is for the lists to be posted after school on Tuesday 11 December. There will be no             
consideration of requests to change classes as parents had this opportunity earlier this term. Please be mindful 
that if we have a large enrolment of children over the holidays or at the beginning of the school year we may 
need to change the class structure. If this is the case parents will be notified at the start of 2019. 

Finally I would like to wish all our Year 6 students the very best as they enter high school. It has been a pleasure 
having each of them at Deanmore Primary School. For some families the end of this year with their child leaving 
Year 6 will mark the end of their association with our school.  

Thank you for being a part of our community and on behalf of the whole staff I wish you all a safe and joyous      
summer and Christmas holiday.  All the best for the future. 

 
George Craig 
PRINCIPAL 
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Deputy principal’s 

Congratulations - On Saturday, 1 December 2018, Luna McGovern (Year 2) and Lacey Jamieson     
(Year 3) participated in the State Little Athletics Relay competition, which was held at HBF Stadium. Both girls 
competed against other competitors from all over Western Australia and both did extremely well. Overall, Luna 
came first in the 4 x 200m Under 8 Girls relay and third in the 4 x 100m Under 8 Girls relay!!! Deanmore       
Primary School is very proud of the achievements of both Luna and Lacey. 
 
Thank you – I have thoroughly enjoyed my first year being a part of Deanmore Primary School’s community. It 
has been a real pleasure working with dedicated staff who work hard to plan and deliver engaging activities 
that help children achieve their best at school. The students themselves have continued to amaze me with 
how well behaved they are and how they always approach their learning with a positive attitude and consistent 
effort. Finally, I would personally like to thank all parents for their ongoing help and support that they not only 
provide their children, but to all of the teachers throughout the school. This is greatly appreciated and certainly 
makes the jobs of teachers a whole lot easier. I am looking forward to 2019 and building upon the many      
important partnerships that have been established between the school and home, which will help meet our    
ultimate goal of providing students with the best learning experiences that can be offered. 
 
Ralmo Dias 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 
We would like to Congratulate the  

2019 Student Councillors 
 
 

          Girls  Rebecca Rubens Head Girl 

   Lisa Jarosz 

   Asha Pittaway 

   Waverley Allen 

 

 

        Boys  Thomas Wilson-Brown Head Boy 

   Oscar Drakeford 

   Benjamin McDonald 

   Chance Taylor 

 

Year 6 Graduation - The Year 6 Graduation will be held on Monday 19th December at 4.30pm in the 
 undercover area.  All parents and friends are very welcome. 
 
Booklist - Just a reminder that you can collect your pre-packed bag from the Science Room on Wednesday 
30th January from 8.00am—9.30am. 
 
Farewell - I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for the memories during my time at Deanmore 
Primary School.   Its been an absolute pleasure to work here. 
 
Greg Downes 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 



 

Class Awards 2018 
Congratulations! 

 
 

  Room  1 Pursuit of Knowledge  Olivia Rubens   

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Joseph Hopkins 

    Integrity and Endeavour  Giovanna Conroy   

 
  Room  2 Pursuit of Knowledge  Timothy Hunt    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Lucinda Meers 

    Integrity and Endeavour  Tahli Bariolo    

 
  Room  3 Pursuit of Knowledge  Elina Ito    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Dillon McDonald  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Oscar Drakeford    

 
  Room  4 Pursuit of Knowledge  Samuel Killet    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Waverley Allen  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Vienna Watt    

 
  Room  5 Pursuit of Knowledge  Jake Rubens   

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Mimi Kemps  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Jack Jones   

 
  Room  6 Pursuit of Knowledge  Adele Taylor   

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Kristian O’Shea  

    Integrity and Endeavour  River Taylor    

 
  Room  7 Pursuit of Knowledge  Oscar Drescher    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Josh O’Neill  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Sophie Van Kan    

 
  Room  8 Pursuit of Knowledge  Chloe Senatore    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Heath Clarke  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Jordee Clarke    

 
  Room  9 Pursuit of Knowledge  Poppy Taylor    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Matilda Murphy  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Thurston Gibbs    

 
  Room  10 Pursuit of Knowledge  Theodore Dharma     

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Keifer Serratius  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Noah Sweet    



 

Class Awards 2018 
Congratulations! 

 
  Room  11 Pursuit of Knowledge  Max Smith   

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Helena Drescher 

    Integrity and Endeavour  Leo Molam    

 
  Room  12 Pursuit of Knowledge  Austin Gastevski    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Joshua Walker 

    Integrity and Endeavour  Aliyah Plint    

 
  Room  13 Pursuit of Knowledge  Micah Mitchell     

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Tyler Rhodes 

    Integrity and Endeavour  Loralei Nurse    

 
  Room  14 Pursuit of Knowledge  Dylan Pearson     

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Grace Hayward-McRobert   

    Integrity and Endeavour  Cormac Brereton     

 
  Room  15 Pursuit of Knowledge  Kobe Choo   

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Selina Savva  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Luke Killick  

 
  Room  17 Pursuit of Knowledge  Jad Bariolo    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Shayla Zagari   

    Integrity and Endeavour  Luna McGovern     

 
  Room  18 Pursuit of Knowledge  Harrison Kobelke     

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Farrah Meredith-Disley  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Mario Yeekhio    

 
  Room  20 Pursuit of Knowledge  Max Gomboc    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Livinia Caddaye  

    Integrity and Endeavour  Dustin Thomas  

 
  Room  21 Pursuit of Knowledge  Asha Pittaway    

   Social and Civic Responsibility  Alex O’Meara   

    Integrity and Endeavour  Ben McDonald     

  
  Physical Education Levi Ord-Hume   Thalia Curley     

 
  Chinese   Gaby Adi Pramoko   

     

 HASS                            Rebecca Rubens  

  
  Science   Zara Mardon   Riley Peck     



 

 
Merit Awards 

Congratulations! 
 

  Room  1 Zara Mardon  Kyle Murphy  

 Room 2 Tahlia Barugh  Niamh Collett 

 Room  3 Lily Schupp Emily Mackie  

 Room  4 Macee King  Amelie Boucher  

 Room  5 Jaden Exeter Trigg Mardon 

 Room  6 Zander Liddell-Houghton Diane Gibbs 

 Room 7 Chanda Mulenga   

 Room  8 Edie Sims  Jake Weeden                                    

 Room 9 Caleb Smith  Kian Morris   

 Room  10 Kalani Fisher  Sean Fontana  

 Room        11 Luke Nurse Charlie Steel  

 Room  12 Kose Cooper Jonas Edwards 

 Room  13 Shania Britton  Harlem Forster  

 Room  14 Ivy Connell Lachlan Dobb   

 Room  15 Leo Johnston   

 Room  17 Sophie Bullock Flynn Negus-Smith 

 Room   18 Raphielle Fisher  Xavier Ingram  

 Room  20 Alexander Cooper Ned Hall 

          Room  21 Zac Filmer  Lisa Jarosz 

 Science   Chloe Senatore  

  

 

Temporary Deanmore Dental Therapy Clinic Closure 

 

The Dental Therapy centre will be closed for the school holidays 2018-2019 

 

For emergencies during clinic hours please contact: 

Friday 14 December—Friday 21 December please call 9384 0855 

After this date please call Dental Health Services Mt Henry Ph 9313 0555                 

 

For emergency clinics. 

Deanmore Dental Therapy Centre reopens 4 February 2019 at 8:00am 

Should an emergency arise after clinic hours or during a public holiday please contact the emergency ser-

vice on 1800 098 818, your local practitioner, or                                                                            

The Oral Health Centre of Western Australia on 6457 4400 

 



 

 

Transitioning from primary to secondary school is an exciting time for kids. Learning how to travel independently on 

public transport is one of many new experiences students will face.  

If you have a child heading to high school next year, use the Get on Board website to help get them started using 

Transperth. 

Visit www.getonboard.transperth.wa.gov.au to find out more!  

http://www.getonboard.transperth.wa.gov.au

